
 

 

IMAGINE THE POSSIBILITIES 

WHEN WE’RE ALL IN FOR THE YMCA 

NORWICH FAMILY YMCA 

2019-2020 OPEN DOORS SCHOLARSHIP CAMPAIGN 

2020-2021  

OPEN DOORS  
CAMPAIGN 



 

 

THANK YOU  

2020-2021  CAMPAIGN SNAPSHOT: All in for the YMCA, where 218 DONORS RAISED  

$99,065 to imagine all the possibilities at the  Norwich YMCA. 

It has truly been a privilege to serve as chairpersons of the 2020-2021 Annual 

Campaign and we are grateful to report continued strong support in spite of the 

fundraising challenges faced this past year.  

We are excited to report that your individual donations including Memorial and 

“In honor of” gifts collectively raised $99,065.  The contributions received enable 

the YMCA to provide services to the families and children that need them the 

most  but might not have the financial means on their own to take advantage of 

them.  Thank you for your belief and support of the YMCA and its mission of 

creating a place for everyone in the community to belong, to improve themselves, 

learn healthy habits and build new friendships.  

Even with a successful campaign the need does not recede, we are still facing 

many challenges and the   programs offered by the YMCA are truly beneficial and 

enriching.    

As we celebrate last year’s success, preparations for the 2021-2022 Open Doors 

Annual Campaign are underway.  We are excited to announce that Jim and Bonnie 

Currie has agreed to lead the next campaign and follow the successes of our past 

campaign leaders.   

Again, thank you for your support and helping us ensure that the YMCA doors are 

OPEN for ALL. 

Co-Chairs 

Kurt and Mary Carol Edwards 

Jim and Virginia Edwards 



 

 

OPEN DOORS CAMPAIGN 2020-2021 

 

American Legion LT. Warren F. Eaton, DSC Post #189 
Burrell’s Excavating, Inc. 
Jackie & Bill Craine 
Richard & Marian Cook Foundation  
Jim & Bonnie Currie                    
Mr. & Mrs. Noel deCordova III 
James I. & Donna C. Dunne  
Jeffrey Eaton 
David & Mary Lou Eddy      
David & Mary El Emerson 
Thomas C. & Bonnie S. Emerson   
Thomas & Linda Fahy 
Phyllis A. & Daryl R. Forsythe Foundation 
Everett & Pearl Gilmour Foundation 
Gilbert & Barbara Harrington 

Sue & James Hoy 
Lauren Johnson  
Mark & Kelly (Wilson) Jones 
Eric & Pam Larsen 
The Elisabeth & George Mead Foundation 
John & Nicky Mendolia                    
Fred & Sally Miers          
Norwich High School Class of 1960 
Preferred Mutual Insurance 
Tim & Danielle Ryan Family                             
Will & Sharon Ryan 
Patricia Scully-Schibeci 
Elaine Z. Schwan 
Linda & Jim Taylor 
Sharon & Doug Wilson 

Gordon & Sue Barkley 
David & Kim Burrell 
Matt & Alicia Burrell and Family     
The Carson Family 
Sally & Don Chirlin, Christy C. Everett & John Chirlin 
Mr. & Mrs. David Clarke 
Sandra Dain 
Rita DeMarko 
Maryann & Mark DeMellier                                                 
Jim Doig 
Kurt & Mary Carol Edwards 
Heather & Michael D. Ferrarese                                                                        
Michael & Rachel Flanagan 
Tim & Janet Handy 
Susan Heiss   
Tom & Grace Holmes 
Sandra Johnson 
Mark & Lekkie Larsen                          

Barbara LoPiccolo         
Dr. Angelo J. Magistro              
Rick & JoAnn Mirabito 
The Mullen Family 
The Newman Family 
North Fenton Baptist Chapel 
Oliver’s Campers, Inc.   
Sharon Ortell        
Linda & Steven Palmatier 
Pat & Barry Phelps 
John & Judy Sayko 
Richard Snyder 
Somich & Associates, Inc. 
Sheri & Howie Sullivan 
Ms. Anne Turner and Mr. Harry Bohrs 
Wagner Nineveh, LLC.  
Marcia & John Watt 
Weinman Family Foundation 

Mrs. Thomas M. Flanagan and Family 
Thomas M. and Esther C. Flanagan    
 Charitable Trust 

The Greater Norwich Foundation 
NBT Bank 

HERITAGE ($5,000+) 

PRESIDENTS ($1,000-$4,999) 

RESPECT ($500-$999) 



 

 

Judith G. Andersen 
Thomas Anderson 
Anonymous  
Bill & Sandy Ballard 
Steve & Mary Jane Benenati 
Marge Brunton               
Mary Turner Cattan 
Virginia J.T. Chaplin  
CMH Senior Leadership Team 
Ed & Kathy Coates 
Carl & Sandra Colton 
The Dowdall Family 
James M. Dunne 
James & Virginia Edwards 

Jack & Anne Endries   
David & Donna Farquhar 
Bob & Caroline Georgia   
Mark & Barbara Golden 
Raymond & Linda Gregory 
The Hayes Family 
Robert R. Jeffords   
David & Jennifer Jurasinski 
Kelly Asphalt Maintenance 
Craig & Joyce Lawson 
Virginia Lee 
Janette L’hommedieu 
Ms. Nan Magistro 
The McKown Family 

Tom & Patti Miers 
Denny & Lizzie Mirabito 
Frank & Janet Mirabito 
Mirabito Energy Products 
Jim & Marilyn Oliver 
The Community Foundation for South 
Central New York—Kent and Barbara  
  W. Turner Fund 
Peter V. Smith 
Thompson Brothers, Inc. 
Brian & Katie Voss 
James & Lynn Wysor 

HONESTY ($250-$499) 

CARING ($100-$249) 

Robert & Diane Adams  
Adsit Septic & Excavation 
Francis Angelino 
Karen Forni Austin & Alfred Austin, Jr. 
Kathleen McBride Anderson 
Mary E. BarneS 
Neil & Linda Bartle 
Frank Benenati 
Jennifer Benson 
Theresa Biviano 
James Bleyle 
Steve & Joyce Bliss 
Blueox Energy Products & Services 
The Boland Family 
Bruce & Deb Bonney 
John Brereton, M.D. 
Cynthia Briglin-Mavady 
Joe & Kathy Brillinger 
Patrick Call 
Tony & Helen Capaccio                      
Jennie Carpenter 
Chenango Valley Electric Supply 
Mr. & Mrs. Phil Clement 
Andrew Coates                          
Delphine Cocchetto 
Tom & Mary Collier 
Complete Payroll 
Nick & Jane DeRensis 
Everett & Wynn Egginton 

The Ellsworth Family 
Mrs. Robert N. Endries 
R.J. Fahy Funeral Home                   
Thomas M. Flanagan 
Fred’s Inn, Inc. 
Roy & Laura Fuller 
Patti Giltner     
John & Marian Godfrey 
Dan & Laura Grady                       
Andrew C. Hage  
Joyce Hagen 
J.R. Hamilton 
Tom & Ellen Harris 
Donna Higgie 
Paully Hopson 
Debbie & John Hughes 
Phyllis Jackson 
Judith A. Jones                    
Larry & Alice Kelly 
Barbara & Rennie Korver           
Drake & Georgette Lamen   
Ellen Loughren 
Marie Loughren 
Reese Marshall 
Marshman Farms, LLC 
Matthews Auto Group              
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph McBride               
Mark & Kim McCarthy  
Bernie & Kris McDermott            

Patrick & Linda McNeil                
Jim Miers              
Frank & Elizabeth Monaco 
Robert & Beth Nassar             
Robert & Marilyn Neuland  
New York Pizzeria, Inc. 
Dianne L. O’Reilly              
Mike & Joan Paino              
Park Place Restaurant, LLC.       
Peggy Parker 
Plumbers and Pipefitters            
 Local Union 112     
Principle Design & Engineering  
Stacy Rappleyea & Robert Town       
Kathy & Frank Revoir, Sr.             
Debra Reynolds-Minucci 
Gene Rood 
Gail E. Sabella 
Christopher & Mary Ann Scheer 
Ryan & Edward Scott 
George Seneck 
Hal & Dawn Skillin 
Molly Dunne Stokes 
Thomas & Deborah Sutton 
Sal & Nancy Testani 
Seth & Jean Uri       
Wilson Funeral Home 
Ken Winans 
Corey & Polly Wolford 

Jackie Archambo 
Ryan Brown  
Linda Chase 
Dan & Donna Chrisman  
Sally & Sydney Cooper 
Robert & Ruth Ann Cuffney 
Roz & Pete DeRensis 
William Donnelly 
Ralph & Pat Gennis 

Jean Haynes 
Jack Henzler  
Dick & Ruth Horton 
Charles Kearley 
Beth, Derek, Nathaniel Marks               
Margaret Ann McCarthy 
Betsy McCormick 
Stanley Morgenstein 
Frances Pearlman 

Mr. & Mrs. David Petley    
Cheryl Ring 
David & Gail Ryan 
Eileen Stagnaro 
Ruth Stiess 
Diane Stewart Suits 
Chuck Sullivan 
John Williams  
John & Pam Zieno 

RESPONSIBILTY ($1-$99) 



 

 

IN MEMORY OF 

IN HONOR OF 

Dick & Pat Carnrike 
John & Judy Saykko 

Don Chirlin 
Sally Chirlin, Christy C. Everett & John Chirlin 
Dave & Donna Farquhar 
Sherri & Howie Sullivan 

Mario Cocchetto 
Delphine Cocchetto 

Nancy Cushman 
Pat & Barry Phelps 

Thomas P. Dunne 
James I. & Donna C. Dunne 
James M. Dunne 
Molly Dunne Stokes  

Warren E. Eaton, Jr. 
Sue and James Hoy 

George (Coach) Echentile 
Dan and Donna Chrisman 
Jim Miers 

Robert N. Endries 
Emily P. Endries 
Jack & Anne Endries 

Dr. Thomas Flanagan 
Michael & Rachel Flanagan 
Fred & Sally Miers 

Valerie Anna Scott  
Ryan & Edward Scott 

 
 

Frank Garcia 
Dave & Donna Farquhar 
Peggy Parker 

Stan and Carolyne Georgia 
Bob and Caroline Georgia  

George Harrington 
Gilbert & Barbara Harrington 

Robert Haynes 
Jean Haynes 

Sarah Jurasinski 
David & Jennifer Jurasinski 

Douglas Kelly 
Larry & Alice Kelly 

Edward & Ellen Lee 
Peggy Parker 

Julia Bernadette McBride 
Kathleen McBride Anderson 

Peter & Rosemary McBride 
Kathleen McBride Anderson 

Nancy C. Mirabito 
Denny & Lizzie Mirabito 

Thomas Morrone 
Richard Snyder 

Murray Neish 
Sandra Johnson 

Ed Nelson 
Fred & Sally Miers 

Timothy O’Reilly 
Dianne L. O’Reilly 

Gary D. Reynolds 
Debra Reynolds-Minucci 

Karen Colton Robinson 
Carl & Sandra Colton 

Gerald Roys 
Robert & Ruth Ann Cuffney 

John & Millie Sayko 
John & Judy Sayko 

Thomas J. Schwan 
Elaine Z. Schwan 

A. James “Skip” Schibeci 
Patricia Scully-Schibeci 

Charles Scully 
Patricia-Scully-Schibeci 

Diane Somich 
Somich and Associates, Inc. 

Don Tracey 
Linda & Steven Palmatier                                         

Carol & John Turner, Jr. 
Anne Turner & Harry Bohrs 

Katharine &  John B. Turner  
Mary Turner Cattan 
Anne Turner & Harry Bohrs 

Kim  Perez Willow 
Cheryl Ring 
The Mullen Family 

Dorothy Wilson  
Debbie & John Hughes 

Alexis Adams 
Robert & Diane Adams 

John (Buzzy) Biviano 
Theresa Biviano 

Ryan O. Brown 
Ryan Brown 

Rob DeMellier 
Mark & Mary Ann DeMellier 

Margaret Dougher 
William Donnelly 

Paully Hopson 
Paully Hopson 

Matt & Thomas Parrella 
Dick & Ruth Horton 

Isabelle & Connor Voss 
Brian & Katie Voss 

NHS Class of 1960 
John Ames 
Frank Angelino 
Salvatore Annese 
Joseph Annesi 
Sue Baker-Lewis 
Frederick Baker 
Theodore Baker 
Joanne Barone-Snover 
Lyman Barrett 

NHS Class of 1960 con’t 
Joan Beckwith Bullock 
Judy Beckwith-Potter 
Frances Biletsky-Perlman 
Louanna Brown-Watt 
Patricia Bucklin-Lawson 
Juliana Bullock-Smith 
Richard Bullock 
Robert Burlison 
Jessica Cartor-Thompson 
Sara Chorley-Saunders 
Charles Collins 
Terri Dickinson-Scully 
Thomas Dixon 
Jill Endries-Wickham 
John Endries 
Janet Everard Ames 
Robert Fahy Family 
Laurie Favorita-Annese 
Joanne Fierro-Lloyd 
Victor Foster 
Gail Griffis Annese 
John Hartman 
Gerald Heaton 
Lorence Lawson 
Zenta Jacobi-Shelton 
Barry Lamont 
Charles Lay 
Joseph Leo 
David Littlewood 

NHS Class of 1960 con’t 
David Marshall 
Virginia McCall-Edwards 
Gerald McConnell 
Beth McCormick DaSilva 
Jon McGarity 
Michael McNeil 
Thomas Messina 
Harold Michaletz 
Stanley Morgenstein 
Elaine Moses-Meltzer 
Barbara Mundy-Dixon 
Joyce Nazzitto-Steward 
Sandra Neish-Johnson 
Theresa Rice Holmes 
Karen Ryan Erickson 
Katherine Ryan Revoir 
Mary Skinner-Roswick 
Robert Snell 
Nancy Stewart-Mazza 
W. Howard Sullivan 
Lawrence Taylor 
Nettie Tiffany Hodge 
Mary Turner Cattan 
Lawrence Wales 
Patricia Wickham-Farrell 
Robert Wightman 
Alvin (Keith) Williams 
Frances Womeldorff-Gunderman 



 

 

During the calendar year of 2020, we experienced many challenges that we have never 

faced as an organization before. A global pandemic closed our doors for six months, 

New York State limited our reopening and occupancy to 33% for eleven months, and 

during this time we lost 2,000 members. 

Limited staffing, adjusted hours and financial uncertainty provided a backdrop of the 

unknown. With the support of our community and membership we were able to create a 

plan that allowed us to continue providing essential childcare to countless families in 

need last year. We continue to partner with our friends with “Helping Hands” in 

supporting our community in need with food and household good donations. 

This past year, we experienced an amazing amount of generosity, supporting our YMCA. 

Over 200 donors supported “The Open Doors Scholarship Campaign”, many unrestricted 

donations, corporate donations supporting special events and programs, our spring 

“Send a kid to Camp” and the many in- kind donations directly benefitted us.  

A very unique donation scenario occurred with the Norwich High School Class of 1960 

decided to raise funds to benefit four selected local charities. The four community 

charities were Dollars for Scholars, the Norwich Food Bank (Roots and Wings), the 

relatively new Improve Norwich Now, and the YMCA Open Doors Scholarship campaign. 

Donations were generously given by many classmates from across the country. A total 

of $10,180 was raised and was divided equally among the four charities resulting in 

$2,545 gift going to each organization in memory of the Class. 

Many have decided to use the Y Campaign as an opportunity to recognize, memorialize 

and honor their family and friends. This is evident within our year-end report that you 

are reading.  The Class of 1960 gift and the many other names were recognized and 

were honored this year.  

Thank you for your unwavering support and your willingness to support us during our 

most challenging time. Your generosity has allowed us to continue being a “hands on” 

engaging organization, while providing meaningful programs to our community.  

With much Respect, 

 

Jamey Mullen 

CEO, Norwich YMCA 


